
 
 
 
 

To: Halifax Registered Voters 
From: Charlie Seelig, Town Administrator 
Date: April 10, 2014 
Re: Annual Town Meeting – Article 2 – Wage and Personnel Amendments  
 
Each year the Wage and Personnel Board holds a hearing to receive proposals for amendments to 
the Town’s Wage and Personnel By-Law that lists the wages, salaries and benefits for the 
Town’s employees (not including those represented by a union, those who are elected and those 
who are School Department employees). As a result of the hearing, the Board issues its 
recommendations and those recommendations are listed in Article 2 of the warrant for the 
Annual Town Meeting on May 12, 2014. 
 
The Town’s Wage and Personnel By-Law allows that those matters which were proposed at the 
hearing but not recommended by the Wage and Personnel Board to be heard and voted on at the 
Annual Town Meeting as part of the deliberations on Article 2. The following matter was 
proposed at the hearing but not recommend by the Wage and Personnel Board. They may be 
brought up at the Town Meeting but it is not required that they be brought up): 
 
1) Create a Human Resource Director position 
 
If you have any questions about these matters, please contact me. 

T O W N  O F  H A L I F A X  
C o m m o n w e a l t h  o f  M a s s a c h u s e t t s  

 

Town Administrator Telephone: 781-294-1316 
499 Plymouth Street Fax: 781-294-7684 
Halifax, MA 02338 E-mail: cseelig@town.halifax.ma.us 
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